
 

 

 

Client File No. 1069.10 

 

September 12, 2017 

 

Mr. Chris Carroll, P.Eng., MBA 

Manager of Wastewater Services Division 

City of Winnipeg 

110-1199 Pacific Avenue 

Winnipeg, MB  R3E 3S8 

 

Dear Mr. Carroll: 

 

Re: Notice of Alteration - City of Winnipeg South End Water Pollution Control Centre 

(SEWPCC) - Environment Act Licence No. 2716 RR 
 

Your letter dated October 20, 2016 along with supporting documentation is hereby 

acknowledged as a Notice of Alteration in accordance with Section 14 of The Environment Act. 

In your letter you requested an extension to the date the more stringent effluent criteria apply; 

that is, the deadline for completion of construction of the upgraded and expanded facility.  

 

Per my letter to you dated November 5, 2015, the construction deadline was extended to 

December 31, 2016 on the condition that a detailed alternative analysis report be filed with me 

and that the Clean Environment Commission provide input on the draft report prior to its 

submission.  The analysis report has been received and reviewed.  You are now requesting an 

extension of the completion date to March 31, 2021 or September 30, 2021 with achievement of 

chemical phosphorus removal by February 15, 2020. 

 

Your request is an alteration to Clause 14b of Environment Act Licence No. 2716 RR, 

with subsequent alterations to Clauses 22, 27, 28 and 29.  Based on the review of submitted 

documents, the alteration is approved in accordance with Section 14(2) of The Environment Act 

subject to the following conditions: 

 

1. The City of Winnipeg shall continue to submit to the Director progress reports every 

six months on the planning, design, construction and commissioning of the 

SEWPCC. 

2. The construction of the upgraded wastewater treatment plant shall be completed 

before February 29, 2020 such that the phosphorus limit of 1.0 mg/L will be met. 

3. The construction and commissioning of the upgraded wastewater treatment plant 

shall be completed before December 31, 2021 such that the effluent limits specified 

in Clause 28 will be met. 
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Please be advised that this approval is contingent on the acceptance of a revised 

Environment Act Licence to be issued in the near future. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Tracey Braun, M.Sc. 

Director 

 

c:  Don Labossiere/Donna Smiley/Yvonne Hawryliuk, Environmental Compliance and  

   Enforcement Branch 

 Public Registries 

 


